
 
 
 
 

 

 
September 29, 2022      Email : cfintonmayor@artelco.com   
 
 
Honorable Richard McCormac , Mayor 
City of Clinton  
P.O.Box277  
Clinton, AR 72031 
 
RE: NPDES Permit Number: AR0048836, AFIN: 71-00018 
 Response to Final Sampling Plan 
 
Dear Mayor McCormac,  
 
The Arkansas Department of Energy and Environment—Division of Environment Quality 
(DEQ) has received and reviewed the Revised Final Sampling Plan (SP) submitted on September 
23, 2022.  DEQ has completed its review of the SP and has no comments at this time. The SP 
seems to adequately address DEQ’s requirements and concerns. No additional information 
regarding the SP is required at this time.   
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Should you have any questions, feel free to contact 
me at 501-682-0630, or you may email me at allen-daniel@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Leslie Allen-Daniel 
Enforcement Coordinator, DEQ, OWQ 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, ASR 72118 
 
CC: Jackie Hinchey, Jr. Manager, City of Clinton clintonwater9@gmail.com   
  Kyle Breckenridge, P.E. , kbreckenridge@saltengineers.com   

Guy Lester, Permit Engineer, OWQ lester@adeq.state.ar.us   
Richard Healey Branch Manager OWQ, healeyr@adeq.state.ar.us   
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